Three year cycle of mooring lifting and relaying

In the season prior to our current system of lifting and relaying all deep water moorings, thirteen boats went adrift. This was clearly unacceptable so the decision was taken to lift and then inspect moorings annually, before laying. We are now in the position that breakaways are rare, mainly from chafe above the buoy. The current system involves a lot of work and is weather dependant, which can result in late laying and retrieval. It is also very difficult to set up alternative dates to get back on track. 

For several years now the mooring subcommittee have been experimenting with leaving the moorings down for longer periods. The visitor’s mooring which had been down for fifteen years, with cathodic protection on the scope, was retrieved this year. On inspection the main ground chain had deteriorated very little. I have inspected the mooring down to the centre at the beginning of every season and have had to replace the scope twice. This was done easily from the barge. The brand new mooring for the Tony B, which has a rope riser, has been down two winters and three summers. When it was retrieved at the end of this season there was again very little wear. Chafe was evident on the rope riser but this can be guarded against. If you order a new rope riser from EYE make sure that they fit anti chafe protection before they splice in the hard eye.

The main problem we now have is with moorings that drag. This is random and happens if the anchor doesn’t set at laying. Once the mooring has been laid for some time and the anchors set they tend to stay there. At the moment we are lifting secure moorings with the risk of relaying and then dragging the following season.

The mooring subcommittee have therefore decided that we should adopt a three year cycle for lifting and laying our moorings which is a common system in commercial moorings.


For us it will mean that for 2019 season moorings in C row and the end of D row that use the barge will be laid with the aim of leaving them in situ for three years. They will receive an inspection down to the centre from the barge at the beginning of each season. The mooring owner will be on the barge for this and any remedial work will be carried out.

This will apply to B row moorings from 2020 season then A row from 2021 and at the end of that season C row and Deep water D will be retrieved.


For this to work the standard of the mooring equipment will need to have minimum wear at the point of laying. All shackles will need to be welded and ideally cathodic protection provided. To assist mooring owners the mooring inspection will take place one week earlier than normal and we will provide a welding facility with welder in attendance. Dates for this will be in the Cruiser Handbook as usual. 

Check your mooring early now is not too soon!!! If you need new chain or shackles let Bob know as soon as possible.


There will be several logistical problems to overcome but with cooperation and tolerance this should be achievable. But at the end of three years we will be in the position of only needing to lift and relay one row of moorings a year and the moorings left in will be more secure.
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